Greenfingers Committee Meeting 11 January 2021 
Present:  Gordon Black (Chairman) GB

   Cynthia Black (Treasurer) CB

   Patricia Smith (Secretary) PS
1. Christmas tree – location and funding 
Committee proposed that a live Christmas tree should be planted in the large wooden planter next to the traffic lights. The rubble currently in this planter will be left as this should ensure the live tree will not grow too large.  The Young Farmers will be contacted to see if they would help remove the existing plants and relocate these to the old rockery at Lady Anne Court. Smaller planters will be purchased and placed around the large PO planter for summer bedding and evergreen plants e.g. azaleas will be purchased to surround the Christmas tree. A local business owner has agreed to supply and pay for the electricity for the Christmas tree lights, however in the longer term Greenfingers should obtain its own power supply at this location if possible.   
2. Community Garden Lighting
As Fife Council Lighting Department will not allow the Community Garden lighting to be connected to a nearby lamppost and, as the current lease agreement with the Lodge rules out the possibility of getting a separate metered electrical power source, our options are limited to solar power, no lighting at all or the current arrangement. 
3. Greenhouse Offer
The committee would like to thank Paul Smyth for his generous offer of a greenhouse. However, as we do not have a suitable location for such a structure at this point in time we would like to reconsider this offer in our 2022 plans provided that the greenhouse is still available to Greenfingers. 

4. Funding and Grants
The Committee discussed various funding opportunities and matched these to our current list of projects. is to reduce the amount of work that needs to be done to maintain this area.  The cost of this is to be covered by the Fife Environmental Trust funding opportunity.
5. Repairs
The Committee noted that the cart on Springhill Brae required some repairs this year. The Committee also require all Greenfingers members to report  any further repairs needed to any of the planters situated around Crossgates, Coaledge and Fordell to the Committee as soon as possible so that funding can be secured during 2021 to carry out this work.
Committee noted that funding had now been secured to build a small retaining wall at the Fordell verge and that Diane Adamson was arranging to buy the materials to complete this work within the next few weeks. We are looking for further volunteers to help complete this piece of work and volunteers should email GB if interested.
Revamp of the Community Garden is also needed following the removal of the conifer trees and the John Reid’s building. This will include setting up a children’s’ area, power washing the fence that has now been exposed, new mirrors and deciding on the new plants for this area. A new bench and two new planters have been kindly donated anonymously. The bench will be placed in the Community Garden in late January/early February and the two planters will be placed outside the Institute.
6. Move to Charitable Status
The Committee has agreed to investigate the possibility of moving the Group to Charitable Organisation, pulling together the pros. and cons. in a paper for consideration by all members. The benefits of such a move are increased recognition and assets, tax relief and more funding opportunities. The disadvantages include more restrictions and requirements and increased administration. Further work is needed to fully document all of the advantages and disadvantages.

Next meeting 26 January 2021
